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TOWN HALL DISCUSSES PAST AND PRESENT CAF IMPROVEMENTS

A S N U  p re s id e n t S tephano  M usa leads firs t Town H a ll p a n e l w ith AH H am ze a n d  Jo h n  Jordan. P hoto  b y  Ja sm in  R odriguez

By Danielle Nye

ASNU's first Town Hall of the year took place October 4, focusing on the Caf and the Aerie. The panel included ASNU President 
Stephano Musa, Food Services Director Ali Hamze and NU's Chief Financial Officer John Jordan.

Musa opened up the discussion by providing Hamze with information from a student poll about satisfaction with the Caf. The main 
change students wanted to see was a larger variely of food, specifically on the weekends, as well as more fruit. When askec if there 
woo a possibility of resolving this issue. Hamze mentioned the variety of foods already offered, and the changes that have taken place 
since the previous school year. The addition of seasoning, specials at the Grille, and peanut-free peanut butter were all based on 
requests, according to Hamze.

As far as variety on weekends, there has been the addition of the Tossed section being open for Saturday lunch and Sunday dinner; 
the only line not open on weekends is the World Fare line (i.e., the burrito/taco station during lunches on the weekdays). Other 
students complained about the poor hours windows on the weekends; however, Jordan stated that in order to extend these hours, they 
would have to increase the room and board rate by 4%. One student suggested taking a poll about preferred weekend Caf hours and 
then shifting the hours to accommodate the majority. Hamze and Jordan both agreed they would look into this.

Regarding the original question, Musa asked if there was a possibility of changes being made due to high demand from students. “I 
don't have an answer right now," Hamze said, and Jordan added that making changes is a process that takes time. Hamze provided 
more details about the variety of options now provided at the Caf, such as the new six-week menu cycle -  rather than the previous 
four-week cycle -  which now allows more options, as well as "premium nights' every Tuesday, which provide a special item not usually 
on the menu, such as s'mores or soft pretzels. Hamze has also worked with the chef to bring more variety to the World Fare line, 
including more diverse foods like Chinese, Lebanese, Greek, and Mexican.

One student asked what students with severe allergies should do to better navigate the Caf, as not all allergens are listed. She 
requested that a list of every ingredient in each dish be displayed by the food, so others could determine whether or not the food was 
safe to ingest. Hamze explained this would have to wait until the end of the first six-week cycle, but that he could eventually orint out 
labels for each food after the cycle. He told the audience about an instance where a student was allergic to the oil used at the Grille, 
and they provided a single fryer with olive oil specifically for this student.

While student opinions continue to vary regarding Caf food and hours, ASNU's Town Hall meeting showed that Hamze and Jordan are
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